WEST GOSHEN SEWER AUTHORITY

REGULAR MEETING

June 5, 2019
7:00 PM

The regular meeting of the West Goshen Sewer Authority was held on Wednesday, June 5, 2019 at the West Goshen Township Administration Building.  Those present were:
Authority

Unruh, Turner

Administration

HRG
Theodore Murphy
Ross Unruh


Mike Moffa


Josh Fox
Tina Smith





Dave Woodward

Dan Tierney
Phil Corvo






Shaun Walsh

1. The regular meeting of the Authority was called to order at 7:05 PM by Ted Murphy.
2. The Authority meeting minutes for the regular meeting of May 1, 2019 were motioned for approval by Tina Smith.  Seconded by Dan Tierney.  Approved 5-0.
3. Ted Murphy, Authority Chair, announced that

a. An Executive Session had been held at 6:00 pm to discuss legal matters. 

b. The initial meeting of a joint Authority/Township Planning Committee to discuss financing of future capital projects had taken place as scheduled on May 9th.
c. There is an appreciation event for all the volunteers serving on the Township Boards and Committees to be held on Thursday June 6th at Ice-Line at 6 pm.

There were no other announcements.
4. Wastewater Superintendent Report for the month of May was presented by Mike Moffa.

a. The treatment plant operated in compliance with the NPDES permit.
There were two sanitary sewer overflows during the month reported to the PA DEP.

i. At Ellis Lane & Wilson Drive a blocked line caused an overflow at a manhole.

ii. At the WWTP, high foam levels in the single Anaerobic Digester caused liquid to discharge through the vessel vents and into a dewatering well that discharges through a filter bed to the creek.
For both events, small volumes were discharged with no visual/known impacts to watercourses.

Treated 178 million gallons of wastewater.  Average of 5.728 mgpd.
Pressed for disposal 285 tons of solid waste.
55,000 gallons of raw sludge was sent to another treatment facility for operational management reasons.

Average Total Phosphorous discharge concentration for April = 0.55 mg/L.
b. The line replacement and manhole lining/replacement work for the collapsed 14” gravity flow sewer line under 5-Points road that began on February 27th has been completed with some minor curb repair remaining.  Mike Moffa pointed out that the scope of work under contract 18-3 included lining of the pipe laterals to the replaced sewer main, but that this was purely a preventative measure and could be deferred.  Shaun Walsh motioned to remove this work scope from contract 18-3.  Seconded by Dan Tierney.  Approved 5-0
c. Replacement of electrical equipment at the Washington Street Pump Station has been completed including switchover by PECO to the new equipment.  Demolition of old equipment and site clean-up remain.
d. Mike Moffa advised the Board that the Escrow Agreement information on the Township website had not been kept current with the Board’s previous approval to raise the initial escrow deposit to $5,000.  Two developers had recently completed the form with the $3,000 requirement.  Ted Murphy motioned to approve initial escrow deposits for both i) Goshen Leisure and ii) Luxor Apartments at $3,000.  Seconded by Dan Tierney.  Approved 5-0

e. The developer for Shiloh Estates (Shiloh Road) has submitted for release of escrow in the amount of $29,435.  Carroll Engineering has reviewed the work completed to date and recommended release of the full request.  Shaun Walsh motioned to release from escrow the requested amount of $29,435.  Seconded by Phil Corvo.  Approved 5-0

5. Solicitor’s Report was presented by Ross Unruh.
a) The status of the Sewage Treatment Agreement with Westtown Township was discussed in the Executive Session.  The Authority continues to work with Westtown to bring the Agreement language to a final conclusion.
b) Josh Fox described two contract claims received from GEM Mechanical Services.  The Authority had reviewed these claims in Executive Session.  Shaun Walsh motioned that the two GEM Mechanical Services claims be denied for the reasons set forth in the draft letter of denial prepared by the Solicitor and that the Authority Chairman be authorized by this Board to sign and send the denial letter to GEM Mechanical Services.  Seconded by Tina Smith.  Approved 5-0
c) Ross Unruh advised that efforts have completely stalled with Aqua due to their unresponsiveness with respect to the property parcel intended to be swapped by Aqua with the Sewer Authority at Downing Avenue Pump Station.  The Authority requested that the Solicitor contact West Chester Borough to approach the land title issue with them.
d) Mr. John Tallman, VP Acquisition & Approvals for Westrum Development Co. and lawyer Chris Schubert with RRH&C, presented the Board with information on the Luxor Apartment Project and the applicants position on the Tapping Fee Assessment.  They are objecting to application of the West Goshen Sewer Authority Tapping Fee Assessment to a “Lifestyle Apartment” created by West Goshen Township Ordinance No. 3-2018.  The Authority Board will review the information provided and seek additional input from appropriate Township staff.  It is expected that the Board can provide its position at the regular July meeting of the Authority.
Legal effort continues with respect to the Complaint for Quiet Title to obtain an accurate deed for the Trinity Drive Pump Station.
6. The Treasurers Report dated June 5, 2019 was presented by Dan Tierney (See report for details)

a) Tina Smith motioned to approve as Requisition #314 from the Bond Construction Fund, Application for Payment No. 17 as submitted by Eastern Environmental Contractors, Inc., in the amount of $229,931.37 for work completed through May 15th, 2019 for Contract 17-3 (Anaerobic Digester Replacement – General Construction).  Seconded by Phil Corvo.  Approved 5-0
b) Phil Corvo motioned to approve Work Change Directive #1 for Contract 17-7 (Anaerobic Digester - Mechanical Contract) in the amount of $4,116.79, seconded by Tina Smith.  Approved 5-0
Ted Murphy motioned to approve as Requisition #315 from the Bond Construction Fund, Application for Payment No. 9 for Contract 17-7 to GEM Mechanical Services, Inc. in the amount of $30,731.79 for work completed through May 17, 2019.  Seconded by Phil Corvo. Approved 5-0

c) Phil Corvo motioned to approve as Requisition #316 from the Bond Construction Fund, Application for Payment No. 4 as submitted by MOR Construction Services, Inc. in the amount of $74,256.06 for work completed through May 16, 2019 for Contract 18-2 (2018 Sanitary Sewer System Rehabilitation).  Seconded by Shaun Walsh.  Approved 5-0

d) Dan Tierney motioned to approve as Requisition #317 from the Bond Construction Fund, Application for Payment to Riordan Materials Corp. in the amount of $31,680.00 for the sewage grinder at the Downing Avenue Pump Station.  Seconded by Phil Corvo.    Approved 5-0

e) Dan Tierney motioned to approve for payment, as listed on the Treasurers Report, Requisitions #318 through #328 from the Bond Construction Fund; Tapping Fee Fund Requisitions (11 invoices) in the total amount of $190,758.64; and Developers Invoices (4) in the total amount of $3,168.60.  Seconded by Ted Murphy.  Approved 5-0.
Dan Tierney indicated he will be seeking clarification from Fulton Bank on the $2,000 Trustee Fee.

7. Engineers Report dated May 31, 2019 was presented by Josh Fox (See report for details).

a. Mike Moffa and Josh Fox advised that a saving of $6316 could be obtained from Veolia if the intended performance test for the grit removal system was cancelled. They believe the system is operating as intended and performance has been optimized for plant conditions.  Additional effort would be required to temporarily measure inflow rates for the performance test, as well as the demands it would place on operator/supervisor time when they have many other project priorities.  The equipment warranty is not related to the performance test.  Ted Murphy motioned to not proceed with a performance test and to receive a refund from Veolia.  Seconded by Tina Smith.  Approved 5-0

b. Shaun Walsh motioned to approve Change Order No. 4 for Contract No. 17-3 (Anaerobic Digester Replacement - General Contract) for an increase in contract price of $12,923.92 and the addition of 6 days for Substantial Completion.  Seconded by Phil Corvo.  Approved 5-0

c. Josh Fox advised that the safety issues described in the 2018 Consulting Engineer’s Report (predominantly Pump Station related problems) were being addressed as part of both current and future planned project work scope. In the near-term, portable gas monitoring by operators and/or installation of permanent gas monitoring equipment will continue to be needed at pump stations until long-term upgrades to physically separate the gas containing environment and the appropriate rating of electrical equipment is completed.  Tina Smith stated that while temporary measures were acceptable, if there were safety issues that could not be acceptably addressed with such measures, they should be corrected as a priority without waiting for a long-term upgrade project.
8. Developers Activity Report, dated May 31, 2019 was presented by Josh Fox (See report for details).
9. The Authority discussed the planned date of the regular meeting for July.  It was agreed to move the meeting back by one week from July 3rd to Wednesday July 10th.  Dave Woodward would follow-up with Casey Lalonde to re-schedule and post public notice of the new date.
10. Any Other Business - None
Ted Murphy motioned to adjourn the meeting at 9:16 PM, seconded by Tina Smith. Approved 5-0


Respectfully submitted,

Shaun Walsh, Secretary
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